TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON JULY 14, 2016

HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Charlie Carter, Katie Crosby, Bryan Miller, John Coker, Keith Baxley, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis –Town Clerk, Ken Laster, Dianne Owens-Weekly Observer and ABSENT: Mayor Grady Richardson

Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Baxley made the motion to approve the minutes from the June 9, 2016 meeting and was seconded by Mr. Carter it carried unanimously.  Mr. Miller made the motion to approve the minutes from the June 23, 2016 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.
Public Hearing on RDA Grants:  The public hearing was called to order and there were no comments from the public and it was closed at 6:02 p.m.
Swearing in of Councilmembers:  George Sutton, Charlie Carter and John Coker were sworn in by Judge Delores Williams.

Election of Mayor Pro-Tem:  Mr. Carter made the recommendation of Mr. Sutton.  No other nominations and it was seconded by Mr. Baxley and it carried unanimously.
Old Business:  1) Mike Hanna Engineering has recommended a water and sewer rate increase for all Town of Hemingway water and sewer customers.  The recommendation is for a 10.7% increase in water and a 11.3% increase in sewer.  There will be a public hearing before the next council meeting.  Mr. Sutton made the motion to approve the 1st reading on water and sewer rate increases and it was seconded by Mr. Miller and it carried unanimously.
1st Reading on 2016-2017 Budget:  Mr. Lee stated that the budget is not balanced due to funds from the state are still coming in.  He has included no raise, 2% raise and a 3% raise.  There will be a balanced budget at the next meeting.  This is a state law that a balanced budget must be passed.  Mr. Sutton made the motion to accept first reading and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.
Real Estate Lease- Mr. Miller asked Mr. Lee if there is an update on the lease of the old outpatient center.  Mr. Lee asked if he could give this in the administrator’s report.  Mr. Miller stated that that would be fine.
Administrator’s Report: 1)  Mr. Lee stated that he spoke with Greg Askins on getting a realtor from Charleston.  He has one from Lake City that came today and has another one coming Monday or Tuesday of next week to look at the building.  Mr. Lee stated that he wanted to get local ones and they can get it on the internet.  Mr. Miller asked if Williamsburg County Development Board has helped.  Mr. Lee stated no, but he will get in contact with him.  2) Mr. Lee told council that he contacted people to look at remodeling the Town Hall and so far he has two bids and they are between $75-$85,000.00.  He also has those two people getting bids on redoing the roof on the building next door.  This roof has to be done from the rafters up.  He will have more on the cost at the next meeting.  3)  There is a man who would like to have a tent revival at the ballpark on July 25-29 from 7:30-10:00 for 5 nights.  He wants to use the track field.  Mr. Miller stated that it would be taking away from our residents from walking on the track for 5 nights.  He recommended that he refer him to the Campground.  It would cost for police protection, lights, clean-up, etc.  
There was no other business and meeting was adjourned at 6:29 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Samantha Lewis, Town Clerk
